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Section 7 CFR 301.75-4 (b) provides for the temporary designation of new regulated areas 
pending publication of a rule to add the new areas to the list shown in 7 CFR 301.75-4 (a). 
Section 7 CFR 301.75-4 (b) further requires written notification be given to the owner or person 
who possesses a newly quarantined area. This is the responsibility of the federal and/or state 
regulatory personnel who are responsible for the CC program in the affected state. 

For additional information regarding the CC program, please call the Citrus Pest Program's 
National Coordinator Mary Palm at 301-851-2069. You may also call the Citrus Disease 
Program's National Policy Manager Angela McMellen Brannigan at 301-851-2314. 

We continue to appreciate the cooperative relationship with the state regulatory officials and the 
citrus industry in our effort to prevent the spread of CC. 

Quarantine Boundaries 

This Federal Order updates §301.75-4 (a) as follows: 

Texas. 

The portions of Cameron County bounded by a line described as, starting at a point at the Texas 
Mexico border described by the GPS latitude-longitude coordinates 26.025698 and -97 .641781, 
and then North along Los Ranchitos Rd to a point described as 26.026834 degrees and 
97.634729 degrees, then North to a point described as 26.029285 degrees and -97.634323 
degrees , then East to a point described as 26.028251 degrees and -97 .629573 degrees, then 
North on FM1577 to 26.043864 degrees and -97.625229 degrees, then West to a point described 
as 26.04401 degrees -97.632558 degrees, then North to a point described as 26.059174 degrees -
97.631963 degrees, then East to a point described as 26.058461 degrees -97.613835 degrees, 
then Northeast on Rice Track Rd, then Continue East on TX 100 to FMl 575, then South on 
FMl 575 until it changes to Old Alice Rd, then South on Old Alice Road to the Rail Road Tracks, 
then South West on the Rail Road Tracks to US83, then South on US 83 to W Alton Gloor Blvd, 
then South on W Alton Gloor Blvd to Military Highway, then Northwest on Military Highway to 
the intersection of Military Highway and Cameron Blvd at a point described as 25.961891 
degrees and -97.577705 degrees, then South to a point described as 25.943913 degrees and -
97.579697 degrees, and then Northwest along the Texas Mexico border to the starting point. 

For additional information regarding the CC program, you may call Citrus Health Response 
Program National Coordinator Mary Palm at 301-851-2069, or Citrus Disease Program National 
Policy Manager Angela McMellen Brannigan at 301-851-2314. 


